
Board of Directors Virtual Zoom and live Meeting Minutes
August 19, 2022 at 1:30 pm
Board Members in Attendance:
Bruce Jones, President, Jake Bourdeau Sgt-At-Arms, , Bill Blount Secretary,  Ellen Niewoehner, Immediate Past President   Patty Byers 1st Vice President  Directors Bob Clark*, John  Thompson,  Ben Millick Quinn Slayton* (* via zoom )
Absent
Dick Hall Treasurer and President Elect, 
 

Business
The regular meeting of the Rotary Club of Portland, Maine was called to order on August 19, 2022 at 1:30 pm by President Bruce Jones and a quorum was established.
Approval of Minutes  

The minutes of the July 22, 2022, board meeting were approved as is.
Treasurer’s Report

Submitted to the board via email prior to the meeting were the year-to-date Balance Sheet and Budget vs Actual for the Operating Account, and the year-to-date Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss Statement for the Charitable Accounts. Not attached to the minutes. Comments from the treasurer follow:
Comments on Operating Account
Budget was based on (90) members at $200, (10) under 40 members at $150 and (10) Satellite Members at $200. Actual is (88), (2), and (8) which is a shortfall of $400+ $1200+ $400 = $2,000. We save on dues to RI and District of $1182, so net is $888. 
2022-23 budget has of $2,900, but with dues shortfall the loss is now $3,788
Monies from the Portland Sunrise Accounts have now been deposited in the Portland Rotary account and listed as a liability, The Portland Sunrise Satellite is working on a budget/ sub account for use of these funds.

Comments on Charitable Account
Very little activity has occurred so far, except Flags for Heroes are attempting to hit their $10,000 goal by September. 

Discussion on the report occurred. Perhaps Budget loss entries that occur as charitable disbursements by the club could be better characterized since charitable donations are what we do and perhaps should not be considered not a “loss.” Discussion ensued on the nature and history of our accounts. Administrative, Charitable and Charitable/Endowment. Questions were raised on the Schwab account its administration, fees and withdrawals. Bowen Depke will be asked to attend the next Board Meeting to explain.  
Meetings in Person
President Bruce discussed the Social Meetings that had attendance of 24 in July and 16 in August at the Italian Heritage Center who now requests a social meeting minimum attendance to be 25. Improving the attendance at those was discussed. Summer was surmised to be a damper. Maybe the Fall it could improve. Maybe meeting at the IHC itself does not inspire greater attendance. Other venues will be explored without incurring minimums. 
Dues In Arrears and Attendance
There are several members past due for dues payment. Invoices were sent June 15 and statements were sent Jul 15. It is recommended that the Board follow up with each past due member.  Bruce produced a list of members whose dues have yet to be paid. 11 members were identified, and the board members divided up the list to make personal contact to determine the intentions of these members. Should we encourage more members to come to meetings and how should we go about this? Could this responsibility be delegated to the Good Cheer Committee? 
Other Items
The Windjammer includes the link and when the Sunrise Club meetings occur. If not already established, a liaison from the Sunrise Club should report activities to Tom Talbott a week prior to desired publication since the Windjammer comes out on Thursdays and they meet two Wednesdays per month via zoom. 
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm by President Bruce Jones. The next general meeting will be at September  23, 2022 at 1:30  at the IHC and on Zoom.

	Minutes submitted by:
	Bill Blount, Secretary

	Approved by:
	Bruce Jones, President



